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Dear Friends, 

  

 

 

 

 

 

January 2016 
 
Dear Friends, 
 2016. 

An election year, with all its fractious rhetoric which does 
more to unite a base around fears than a country around a vision. 

An Olympic year, with all its hype and hope, inspiring stories 
and shattered dreams. 

And who knows what will happen right here in Jonesborough? 
Come what may, some of it will prove wonderfully energizing and 
renewing. Some of it will make us cringe, and grieve, and lose more 
faith in humankind. Maybe even in God. 

Never have human beings known life in this world without 
both dark and light, hope and despair, happiness and sorrow. Never 
will we. 

Joy (not the same as happiness!) comes as a gift of living 
gratefully and generously with and for one another and the earth in 
the relentless tensions of opposites. Joy does not allow us to 
surrender to despair or to fend off painful realities with blissful 
denial. We discover Joy by living graciously in the midst of 
gracelessness, peacefully in the midst of violence, and confidently in 
the midst of fear. Joy requires faith in more than our own efforts, and 
hope in more than what we might reasonably expect. 

Without using the word, Paul describes Joy most memorably 
this way: “I consider that the sufferings of this present time are not 
worth comparing with the glory about to be revealed to us…We 
know that the whole creation has been groaning in labor pains until 
now; and not only the creation, but we ourselves, who have the first 
fruits of the Spirit, groan inwardly while we wait for adoption, the 
redemption of our bodies. For in hope we were saved. Now hope that 
is seen is not hope. For who hopes for what is seen? But if we hope 
for what we do not see, we wait for it with patience.” (Romans 8:18, 
22-25) 

In 2016, may you experience more joy than ever before, and 
may you live as a sign of hope. 

 

      Joyful New Year, 

       Allen 
 
 
 
 
 



                 January Lectionary Readings 

Second Sunday after Christmas 
January 3, 2016 Jeremiah 31:7–14 Psalm 
147:12–20 Ephesians 1:3–14 John 1:(1–9) 
10–18 
 
Epiphany of the Lord 
January 6 Isaiah 60:1–6 Psalm 72:1–7, 10–
14 Ephesians 3:1–12 Matthew 2:1–12 
 
Baptism of the Lord 
January 10 Isaiah 43:1–7 Psalm 29 Acts 
8:14–17 Luke 3:15–17, 21–22 
 
Second Sunday after the Epiphany 
January 17 Isaiah 62:1–5 Psalm 36:5–10 1 
Corinthians 12:1–11 John 2:1–11 
 
Third Sunday after the Epiphany 
January 24 Nehemiah 8:1–3, 5–6, 8–10 
Psalm 19 1 Corinthians 12:12–31a Luke 
4:14–21 
 
Fourth Sunday after the Epiphany 
January 31 Jeremiah 1:4–10 Psalm 71:1–6 
1 Corinthians 13:1–13 Luke 4:21–30 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

January, 2016 Events Calendar 
 
Sat 2nd * Shalom Circle 10:00am 
 
Tue 5th  * Prayer Shawl Ministry 12:30 PM 
 
Wed 6th * CL & M 5:30 PM 
  
Sun 10th  * Officer Installation 
 * Family Luncheon 
 
Mon 11th   * CL&M 12:00 PM 
 * Stewardship & Finance 7:00 PM 
  * Jonesborough Yarn Party 6-8:00 PM 
  
Wed 13th * Choir practice resumes 
 
Thur 14th * Golden Heirs practice resumes 
 * S & F Ad Hoc meeting 6:30 PM 
  
Sat 16th * Scrapbooking with Ann Norman 11-4 

PM 
 

Sun 17th    * Property meets following Worship  
 
Mon 18st   * Worship Committee 6:00 PM 
  
Tue 19th  * Christian Ed 7:00 PM 
 
Tue 26th  * Snack & Yack @ Bob Evans 1:00 PM 
 * Session meets 6:30 PM 
 
Wed 28th         * JAMA Foodbank @ Persimmon Ridge 
 
Sat 30th * CPR AEP Training Class 9:00 - ? 
 

Bob Evans Restaurant 
2801 Boones Creek Road, Johnson City, TN 37615 

 
  

  
 



JPC Wellness/January, 2015 
Carol Jernigan, Faith Community Nurse 

January Health- 

 
 Did you know that the American Heart Association has recommended Hands Only 

 CPR since 2008? Do you know how easy it is to use an Automatic External 
Defibrillator? Did you know that Jonesborough Presbyterian has an AED? 
 

On Saturday, January 30th, the Wellness Committee will provide AED/CPR 
training. 
 

A box lunch will be provided. Lula Gray and Marie Cope from MSHA will be our 
instructors. Please call the church office to register. 

 
Cardiac arrests are more common than you think, and they can happen to anyone 
at any time. 

• Nearly 326,000 out-of-hospital sudden cardiac arrests occur annually, and 88 
percent of cardiac arrests occur at home. 
• Many victims appear healthy with no known heart disease or other risk 

factors. 
• Sudden cardiac arrest is not the same as a heart attack.  

o Sudden cardiac arrest occurs when electrical impulses in the heart become 
rapid or chaotic, which causes the heart to suddenly stop beating. 
o A heart attack occurs when the blood supply to part of the heart muscle is 

blocked. A heart attack may cause cardiac arrest. 
 

The life you save with CPR is mostly likely to be a loved one. 
• Four out of five cardiac arrests happen at home. 
• Statistically speaking, if called on to administer CPR in an emergency, the 

life you save is likely to be someone at home: a child, a spouse, a parent or a 
friend. 
• Effective bystander CPR provided immediately after sudden cardiac arrest 

can double or triple a victim’s chance of survival, but only 32 percent of cardiac 
arrest victims get CPR from a bystander. 

• Hands-Only CPR (CPR with just chest compressions) has been proven to be as 
effective as CPR with breaths in treating adult cardiac arrest victims. 
 

Gentle Yoga Classes to begin on January 12th, Tuesday mornings 11 am- noon.  
 

Blood Pressure Screening on January 24th in the Fellowship Hall. 
CPR Classes will be held on January 30th. Please contact the Church Office to sign up!! 
 

 
 

 



January Assignments 

January Greeters: Dennis Thomas & Harriet Baker 
January On-Call Elder: Terry Welch 
January Offering Counters: Gary Burkett & 
         Karen Childress 
January Comm. Prep Team: Leigh Ann Hieronymus & 
          Carol Jernigan 
January Communion Servers:  (Team 1)  
Terry Welch, Ray Marney, Eva Garst, Bill Reese 
& Graham Norman 
 
 

 
 
 
Connect with us 
Online:  Web Page: www.jpcusa.org 
Office emails: office@jpcusa.org   
Phone: 423-753-6162  

Pastor Allen’s sermons can be found on his blog: 
http://www.pastorallentn.blogspot.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Year-to-Date 01/01-2015-11/30/2015 

Difference in contributions vs. budget: $4726.83 
Difference in contributions vs. actual expenses: 

$21102.25 
Weekly Budget Status November 2015 

November weekly average giving: $5270.29 
November weekly giving – weekly budget needs = 

Variance 
$5,270.29 - $4576.13 = $694.16 

If you do not see your Birthday 
listed in the Bulletin or 

Newsletter, please call Monica 
in the church office  

(423)753-6162 or email the 
church office office@jpcusa.com 

 

January Birthdays 
 

 
 

 
Phyllis Wilson    2 

Marat Moore      7 

Kelly Wolfe       8 

Shirley Ratliff      8 

Mary Miller            12 

Sabrina Davis            12 

Jeanne Cope            13 

Sara Engel            15 

Heather Anderson  15 

Frank Saylor  16 

Bob Riddle  17 

Barbara Grooms  19 

Kim Verhegge  19  

Mary F. Bray            20 

Richard Schwerdtfeger 20 

Ray Marney  24 

Karen L. Welch  25 

Bill Reese  25 

Carol Salinas  28 
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Church Members:  Summer Buchanan, Sara Nan Byrd, Joanne Comer, Kathie Dameron, Pauline 
Douglas, Bill Downing, Pam Dunn, Joseph Dykes, Connie Hosmer, Barbara Jilton, Charlotte 
McDonald, Ray Marney & Barbara Grooms, Mike Matney, Monica Moore, Jackie Riddle, Jill 
Sauceman, Bob Scheu, Richard & Wendy Schwerdtfeger, Ronda Schwerdtfeger, Cheryl Smith, Tony 
Smith, Harrison Taylor, Phyllis & Ernie Wilson 
 
On-going prayers for our Homebound Members and Friends: 
Marianne Fair (daughter of Ruth Chase), Alisa & Barbara Goolsby, Roger & Veronica Hansen 
(parents of Donna Hansen & Debra White), Beulah Hendry (mother-in-law of Marion Light), Jet 
Hieronymus (father-in-law of Leigh Anne Hieronymus), Elizabeth Hoss, Audrey Kaiman, Paula 
Pennington (cousins of Pauline Douglas), Robert Riddle (Bob’s son), Gwen & Sharon Soergel 
(granddaughters of Ken & Jean Soergel), Bruce Scheu (brother of Bob Scheu), Rita Kinney (Kathy 
Scheu’s mother), Brenda Young (mother of Leslie Sharpe) 
 
Church Prayer List of Friends and Relatives:   
Karen Birdsong, Lindsey Black (niece of Heather Anderson), Pat Bond, Robert Bowers, Jim Brandt, 
Lucille Broyles, Buchanan-Curtis family (Allen Evans & Kim Buchanan), Peter & Anne Campbell’s 
family (Anne, Gerry, daughter Lisa Host, granddaughter), Edna Cash (member of the Cash family) 
Shuly Cawood (Harriet Baker’s Daughter-in-law), Nicholas Chambers, Ray Clayton, Wade Cole, Buster 
Copas, Carolyn Cope, Michael Cudahy, Cliff  Dameron (Kathie Dameron’s father), Tony Davis (nephew 
of Eva Garst),  Mike Eads (friend of Jill Sauceman), J.R. Ellis, Elaine Felix (friend of Bob & Charlotte 
McDonald), Becky Floyd (friend of Chuck Collins), Sara Jane Florence, Vonnie Godard, Alfred 
Greenlee's family, Randy Hart (friend of Bob McDonald), Curt Gentry, James Gregg, Myra Hensley 
(friend of Charlotte and Jim Pahris), Robin Hill, T.J. Crawford (a friend of Leigh Anne Hieronymus), 
Leonard Huffstetler, Betty Hyder, (aunt of Leigh Anne Hieronymus) Stevan Jackson, Larry Kelly’s 
family,  Cayla King, Kristi Kyle (friend of Linda Brothers), Jill and Gregg Lagerberg, family of Bob 
Spence, Sophia Larsen, Herbert Ledford, Clay Lockhart, Barbara Leonard, Charlsie Lowe, (Cindy 
Amburgey’ Mother), Belinda Mitchell, Morrison, Cathy McCoy (wife of Joe McCoy), Robert McKinney 
family, Terrie McLain (cousin of Heather Anderson), Bettie Peters, Melanie Phipps, Bob, Carol & Jacob 
Plummer, Sam Repass (a friend of Karen & Terry Welch), Ron Renfro, Kevin Risney (Monica Moore’s 
son), Brenda Rodgers (friend of Bob & Charlotte McDonald), Mindi Schwerdtfeger, John and Ylonda 
Spears, the family of Bob Spence,  Janet Walker, Beth Whittington, Rob Wondergem(a friend of Gary & 
Alexis Burkett), Jeanette & Bill (cousins of Charlotte McDonald) Mary Sanders, Wanda Ward, Garth 
Webb (Glenn Walker’s brother-in-law), Rev. Beth Yarborough. 
 
If you have a prayer request, please call the church office, 423(753-6162) or send us an email 

at www.jpcusa.org  You may also fill out a prayer request card, prayer request cards are 
located near the visitor’s book and are also located in the pews, you may drop your prayer 

request in the offering plate. 
 
 
 

Please Pray For the Following People 
(For those in our congregation who are aware of illness or life events among our  
long -time or infrequent congregants, please notify the office 753-6162 and Allen) 



Jonesborough Yarn Party 
Monday, January 11th from 6:00-8:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall, we meet the second 
Monday of each month. It is a social group that gets together once a month to knit, crochet, 
or spin. It's a fun way to meet others in the community that shares this interest. 

If anyone has questions, please ask Emily Webb or Deb Burger. Everyone is welcome! 
 

 
 

 

JAMA’ Food Pantry is in great need of: Soups, Peanut Butter, Flour, Sugar, Cornmeal, Jams, 
Jellies, Pork and Beans, Instant Potatoes, Cereals, Spaghetti & Sauces, Sugar, 

 Dried Beans, Canned Fruit, Meats, Vegetables & Large Paper Bags.   
 PLEASE HELP! Anyone wishing to help at the JAMA Food Pantry  

                    on a 4th or a 5th Thursday of the month:   
Please see Jim Cash for details.  

The Food Pantry welcomes your help in serving those in need.   
 
 

  
 
 
 
 



                 
The Prayer Shawl Ministry Needs: 

-Fleece fabric: 1 yard pcs. 
-Packages of quilt batting 

-Yarn of all colors 
~~~ We thank everyone for their donations ~~~ 

 
Family Luncheon Note 

Please allow all visitors with their hosts, and anyone having difficulty standing or walking 
move to the front of the serving line during the luncheon. Thank you. 

 
Hosted by: CL&M and The Shalom Circle 

 

 
 

Cookies/Bar Desserts that need no fork! 
 
 
 

 

We meet the 1st Tuesday of the month at 12:30 in the fellowship hall.  
We welcome new members! Bring your lunch to the meetings. 

 
The Shawl Ministry includes persons of all faiths. Items are made with prayers, 

blessings or wishes in mind for the recipients. “Part of the journey of prayer and faith 
is to recognize that we may never know how our love and care will touch or change 
another person’s life. Instead, we are invited to offer others our compassion and let 

whatever needs to happen, happen.” 



Cherry’s Musical Notes 
 

News from Jonesborough Presbyterian Church Music Department 
 
 

  
 

 
 

 
Handbell Choir will resume in February 

 
 

Choir practice will resume on January 13th  
Golden Heirs January 14th 

Other Choirs will resume in February 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 



 
The Session of Jonesborough Presbyterian Church 

Session Ministry Teams 
 

    Class of 2016                        Class of 2017   Class of 2018 

    Eva Garst                  Carter Florence              Mike Floyd 
    Gary Burkett           Ray Marney    Leigh Anne Hieronymus 
    Gordon Edwards          Terry Welch    Teresa Hansen 
    Bill Reese                 Becky Wolfe    Jonathan Webb 
 
 
               

Clerk of Session:   Bill Reese 
 
Worship:  Chair: Eva Garst: Vice Chair: Carter Florence 
Summer Buchanan, Jeri Paolini, Marcy Hawley, Cherry Smith, Ruth Verhegge, Emily 
Webb, Leigh Ann Hieronymus, Bunny Downing, Irene Mitchell, Charlotte Pahris. 
  
Christian Education: Chair: Becky Wolfe  
Cherry Smith, Cheryl Smith, Debbie Walls, Marianne Huff, Brooke Ransdell. 
  
Congregational Life & Membership Development: Chair: Teresa Hansen 
Jonathan Webb, Ellen Damms, Karen Childress. 
  
Mission:  Chair: Terri Welch 
Marilyn & Summer Buchanan, Carol Jernigan, Jim Rhein, Carol Salinas, Jonathan Webb, 
Karen Welch. 
  
Property:  Chair: Gordon Edwards 
Bill Downing, Larry Garst, Jim Pahris, Kelly Wolfe, Bob Scheu, Tim Winter, Neil Comer. 
           
Stewardship & Finance: Chair: Ray Marney; Treasurer: Alexis Burkett,  
Eva Garst, Ray Marney, Jim Rhein, Jennifer Wolfe. 
  
Administration: Chair: Gary Burkett: Vice Chair: Mike Floyd 
Gordon Edwards, Hal Knight, John Laughrey, Ruth Verhegge, Pat Wolfe. 
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